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Kol Yisra’el is a monthly newsletter published August - June 
by Temple Israel (a member of the Union for Reform Judaism).  

The deadline for submission of all material for the newsletter is the  
10th of the preceding month prior to publication.

PROFESSIONAL STAFF
Rabbi Steven Moskowitz  •  Cantor Sara Hass •  Cantor Emeritus Marvin Finnley

Eric J. Shatzkin, Exec. Director • Sharon Amster Brown, Educator 
Kara Liu, Youth Director • David York, Accompanist

Our Mission Statement:
To actively engage in a journey of Jewish spiritual, educational 
and social growth.

Our Vision Statement
A vibrant, caring Reform congregation of living Judaism 
that embraces the rich legacy of Jewish thought, practice and 
spirituality.
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President

Freda Ross
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Laurie Arroyo
VP Membership

Rick Burney
VP Ritual Practices

Deborah Fabricant
VP Ways & Means

Mark Dressner
Secretary

Steve Gordon
Treasurer

Steven Keiles
Past President

Michael Rosen
Foundation President

Karen Ben-Shmuel, Jackie Besley, Evan Braude, Greg Endelman,  
Jennette Fackler, Daniel Felsenthal, Jared Goldin, 

Seth Goldman, Bobbi Horowitz, Joanne Levy, David Rosen,  
Lysa Saltzman and Sheryl Stahl

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2018 - 2019

SHABBAT SERVICES
Friday, March 1
7:00 pm Family Shabbat Service

Saturday, March 2
  8:45 am Torah Study
10:30 am Sabbath Fellowship Service

Friday, March 8
  6:00 pm Shabbat HaNefesh

Saturday, March 9
  8:45 am Torah Study
 10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service

Friday, March 15
6:00 pm Tot Shabbat
7:00 pm Shabbat Evening Service

Saturday, March 16
  8:45 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service
	    Bar Mitzvah 
               of Benjamin Posner

Friday, March 22
  6:00 pm Shabbat Evening Service

Saturday, March 23
  8:45 am Torah Study
10:00 am Shabbat Morning Service

Friday, March 29
  7:00 pm Got Shabbat? Service

Saturday, March 30
  8:45 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service

Join us at 5:30 pm for our 
Pre-Shabbat Wine and Appetizers Oneg

 before our 6:00 pm Services

FOUNDATION MESSAGE -
BUILDING A SACRED PARTNERSHIP
By David Sacks and Gary Roberts, Foundation Board Members

Last month a few of us 
attended a seminar presented 
by the URJ (Union for 
Reform Judaism) on the 
topic of “Cultivating a 
Culture of Philanthropy”. 
While the title is less than 
dynamic, the principal 
speaker, Rabbi Lou Feldstein, 
was. He opened by drawing 

a distinction between fund raising—which is important for the 
day-to-day functioning of the Temple—and the creation of a 
“culture of philanthropy”, which relies on a relationship between 
the congregants—individually—and the future of the Temple 
and Jewish communities. We on the Foundation are charged 
with conveying the idea that each member of the congregation - 
ourselves included - is responsible for maintaining and constantly 
advancing Temple Israel so that it will remain the place for Jewish 
wisdom, community, and raising our children for every member 
of the congregation for generations to come. The means to 
accomplish our task were discussed in some detail. The importance 
of creating a Sacred Partnership between the congregation and the 
individual was repeatedly stressed. In our context, philanthropy is 
about caring for and nourishing the Jewish lives that enter our 
tent. The 100 Years Campaign will require spiritual, emotional 
and financial commitment on all our parts. Even our children, for 
whose future we are exerting our efforts, can  become participants 
in supporting their Temple community. For example, a penny-a-
day collection to reach 100 (Dare I say in a piggy bank? OK, maybe 
a Lox Box?) is good for youthful engagement. The engagement 
and acknowledgement of donors of any amount is vital. Our job 
as Foundation board members is to morph from being leaders of 
a campaign to serving as recruiters for collaborators in this effort 
from within the congregation. Please join us, collaborate with 
us, and ensure our Jewish future! To paraphrase Pogo Possum, 
we have met the campaign workers, AND THEY IS US!

CREATING 
COMMUNITY

"THEMED" 
ONEG SHABBATS

organized by our 
Membership 
Committee

Join us after 
the services on 

the dates below. 

Tables will be 
designated for groups 

to socialize 
with each other

March 15
"Empty Nesters"

March 29
"Hikers, Bikers 

& Birders"
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RITUAL PRACTICES MESSAGE / PURIM

ALCOHOL AND PURIM
By Rick Burney, VP Ritual Practices

Are Jews really obligated to drink to the point of not knowing 
the difference between Haman and Mordecai?

“Rava said: It is one’s duty to make oneself fragrant [with wine] 
on Purim until one cannot tell the difference between "cursed 
be Haman" and "blessed be Mordecai” (Babylonian Talmud, 
Megillah 7b).  Some Jews have interpreted this Talmudic 
statement as permission to overindulge in alcohol during the 
celebration of Purim.

When my daughters were in pre-school at the JCC, they dressed 
in costume and marched in the Purim parade. My three year old 
was overwhelmed by all of the commotion so I carried her as we 
walked.  You can imagine my surprise when a clearly inebriated 
observant man came up to me, a bottle of Slivovitz in hand, 
and offered me a glass of brandy.  I told him to "buzz off" (pun 
intended).  I was admittedly perplexed why this drunken display 
was  encouraged at a morning pre-school celebration of Purim.

As Purim approaches, I decided to revisit this Purim ritual, albeit 
24 years after my first encounter.  The Talmudic wisdom states, 
"that on this one day, the Jew who rejoices on Purim no longer 
requires the mind to tell him the difference between "cursed be 
Haman" and "blessed be Mordechai"; he is above it all, relating 
to the divine truth that transcends the bifurcation of good and 
evil. For the Jew who rejoices on Purim, the mind is utterly 
superfluous, something which only encumbers the outpouring 
of his soul, something which only quantifies and qualifies that 
which is infinite and all-pervading. So he puts his mind to sleep 
for a few hours, in order to allow his true self to emerge." (From 
"The Purim Drunk" at www.chabad.org)

To me, the beauty in how we observe our rituals is that we get 
to shape these rituals in ways that are meaningful to us.  Purim 
is a celebration of virtue's triumph over evil and unfortunately, 
we continue to  face similar challenges today.  I am not willing 
to take a day off from recognizing the distinction between right 
and wrong.  I am interested in hearing our congregant's thoughts 
on this Purim ritual (and any other thoughts you may have about 
Purim).  I can be reached at VPRitualPractices@tilb.org

There are a number of Purim rituals that are easy to follow.  
Hamantaschen reminds us of Haman's hat. Groggers drown out 
Haman's evil name.  

Saturday, March16 at 8:00 pm

FOLLOWING THE SHPIEL JOIN US FOR A

Temple Israel's Purim Shpiel

Based on the Music of Queen

STUDIO 54 COSTUME CONTEST 
DRINKS AND FUN!

NO COST TO ATTEND • ALL ARE WELCOME!
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Happy March! Last month we 
celebrated our Temple’s 95th Birthday! 
Temple Israel has been a place of 
worship, learning, community service 
and social life to many generations of 
families seeking to live a Jewish life 
and make a Jewish connection. Serving 
the community for 95 years is no small 
feat, and is a huge point of pride for all 
of us. Our success has only come from 
the dedication of many lay leaders and 
clergy who have paved the way to this 

special birthday. 

March begins spring, and spring brings a flurry of activity 
into our building. The casts are busily rehearsing for both the 
adult and teen Purim Shpiels (not to be missed!); the bakers 
are busily preparing the thousands of Hamantaschen that will 
be distributed in our Purim bags (please support!) – a special 
thank you to Chana Ham-Rosebrock for leading this effort and 
dedicating so much of her own time cooking and teaching; and 
the Gala crew is already busy planning for our biggest fundraiser 
of the year in May.

I am proud to announce this year’s honorees for our Cirque du 
Shalom Gala, to be held this year on Saturday, May 11th. This 
year’s honorees absolutely represent the type of commitment 
and leadership that has made our Temple 95 years strong. These 
three couples truly exemplify the definition of dedication.

OUR 2019 GALA HONOREES:
Ann and Gene Lentzner have been members of Temple Israel 
for sixty years, having joined in 1959. Gene and Ann have been 
very active in Temple life over the years. Their involvement 
began as Gene and Ann raised their two sons, Jay and Alan at 
Temple Israel. They are proud that both of their boys are doctors, 
and happy they live locally. Jay and his wife, Nancy Schindler, 
are Temple members as well. Alan is a proud father as his son, 
David is an art student in Chicago. 

After serving in WWII, Gene obtained a degree in industrial 
engineering, but due to anti-Semitism he was not able to obtain 
a job in his fields. Gene took advantage of the opportunity to 
own a retail clothing business, and worked long hours for 28 
years, building and growing the business to a huge success. Ann 
convinced Gene to enjoy the fruits of his labor, and sell their 
business and “retire”. If you know the Lentzners, retirement was 
not an accurate word for them. Instead, they embarked on what 
they consider their true calling and love: a 36-year (and counting) 
partnership in community volunteerism. Ann has been Gene's 
partner in all their good deeds, having edited every speech he 
has ever given, pointing out redundancies and making sure that 
all the important points are covered. Gene and Ann’s dedication 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

DEDICATION
By Joyce Feldman, Temple President

extends to many organizations in the area. Gene served on our 
Temple board for many years, and was our Board President from 
1975-1977. Currently, at age 96, Gene particularly enjoys our 
weekly Torah Study. They have been honored many times by 
many organizations over their many years of service. Gene and 
Ann were actually honored by Temple Israel thirty years ago! 
Because of their lifetime of volunteerism to the Temple, as well 
as the community at large, we felt it was very appropriate to 
honor them once again, as we commemorate their sixty years and 
counting of dedicated membership, leadership, and participation.

Joanne and Jerry Levy have been members of our community 
for twenty-eight years, joining in 1991. They have gifted us with 
their energy and time since the beginning of their membership. 
The following is a bit of their history and just some of the many 
things they have been involved in: Joanne and Jerry raised their 
two children at Temple Israel, with Gabrielle celebrating her bat 
mitzvah in 2001 and Benjamin celebrating his bar mitzvah in 
2005. Joanne is proud to be one the four women who celebrated 
their B’not Mitzvah at the first official event that reopened our 
newly remodeled building in 2012. Both Jerry and Joanne can be 
found at many of the activities around our Temple as well. Their 
highlights include: Torah Study, JJL events, Shabbat HaNafesh 
and delivering welcome bags for new members. 

Individually, Joanne is ending her seven-year term on the Board 
of Directors this June. While on the Board, she has served on 
many committees, and on the Executive Committee as the 
VP of Ritual Practice, followed by the VP of Membership. We 
can thank Joanne for many of the new programs, policies and 
innovations that have begun under her direction. She is active 
in our Sisterhood and has served on their board as well. In 
the community, she is also active in the National Council for 
Jewish Women (NCJW). Having “retired” from her job as a 
Speech-Language Pathologist in 2003, Joanne keeps busy as a 
substitute teacher. Jerry has been a Rheumatologist for the past 
thirty-four years. Jerry has put his woodworking skills to use 
for Temple Israel, repurposing an old sanctuary pew to create 
a traveling ark for “our year in exile” that we continue to use 
for Rosh HaShanah in The Park and other Shabbat celebrations 
away from the Temple. Jerry created and chaired our High Holy 
Day Usher Corp from 2013-2016 and took the helm again in 
2018, instrumental in our logistics. He has stepped in as sound 
engineer for our Purim Shpiel and participates annually in the 
High Holy Days Shofar Choir. Jerry and Joanne are extremely 
worthy of this honor for their years of dedication to our Temple.

Lynne and Jonathan Kass have been members of Temple Israel 
for seventeen years, joining in 2002. They both hit the ground 
running, quickly becoming involved in many activities of temple 
life. They have raised their three children at Temple Israel. 
Daughter Sara celebrated her Bat Mitzvah in 2009 and will 
soon be graduating college. Daughter Gillian celebrated her Bat 
Mitzvah in 2012, and their son Max celebrated his Bar Mitzvah 
in 2015.  
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TEMPLE ISRAEL'S ANNUAL GALA
Lynne is a Jew by Choice, completing her conversion here at 
Temple Israel is 2009. Lynne is proudly part of the Adult B’not 
Mitzah class of 2018. Lynne has spent many years on the Gala 
Committee, as a project leader for Make a Difference Day, and 
has been active in helping out at our Torah Center. Lynne is 
also a Past President for the Alpert JCC. Lynne is the owner 
of Princess Productions for LA and OC. She was formerly the 
director of development for the American Cancer League as well 
as being proud to serve as a professional Mom and Volunteer. 
Jonathan served on the Board for eleven years bringing his 
skills and leadership to the positions of Treasurer, President 
and Past President. He has served on three Strategic Planning 
Committees, the Personnel Committee, two Bylaws Committees 
and the Cantor Search Committee. He currently serves on the 
Digital Task Force and is directing the Purim Shpiel for the 
third straight year. Jonathan is Senior VP of Technology and 
Operations for Futuredontics. He has experience in aerospace, 
health insurance and pet Insurance. Lynne and Jonathan rarely 
say “no”. We are truly honored they said “yes” to this well-
deserved honor.

How blessed we are to have six exceedingly dedicated volunteers 
in our Temple Israel community - they truly exemplify the 
spirit of dedication that helped found, nurture and grow our 
congregation over the past 95 years. Please mark your calendar 
for May 11th, and help us celebrate our honorees and pay tribute 
to our community’s 95 years of accomplishment. The funds we 
raise are crucial to funding the many programs and services 
we provide. As a matter of fact, this is your Gemilut Chasidim 
(nurturing act of kindness) for the month of March. We need 
your dedication to our beloved temple home. Add to your “to 
do list” to support our Gala in some way. Ideas for how you 
can help will be forthcoming in mailings, emails and in the 
Kol Yisra’el.

Happy March! May you be inspired to continue your own 
dedication to Temple Israel!

Saturday, May 11, 2019
Temple Israel will proudly host 

this year’s Gala 

Cirque du Shalom
An Evening to Imagine Our Future!

During this evening, we will recognize and honor 
the leadership and dedication to our community

Lynne & Jonathan Kass

Ann & Gene Lentzner

Joanne & Jerry Levy

It will be an exciting evening with surprise 
entertainment, an open bar, hors d’oeuvres, 
silent and live auctions, gourmet dining, and of 
course, celebrating our honorees.

SEND YOUR TRIBUTES IN EARLY!
Tribute Size      Donation
Outside Back Cover   $1200.00
Inside Back Cover      $1100.00
Full Page                     $  600.00
(Full Page Size 8 x 10)
Half Page                    $  400.00
(Half Page Size 8 x 5)
Quarter Page              $  200.00
Eighth Page               $  100.00
Name Listing            $    36.00

Your Donation Is Tax Deductible
Tributes  most be in by Monday, April 20

 to Michelle mdt@tilb.org

Tribute Book for Cirque Du Shalom
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BINGO
On Sunday, January 27th we had 
26 people join us for Bingo! There 
were yummy treats and beverages. 
Our BINGO caller was the 
amazing Sharon Coleman. So 
great to see so many new faces! 

Congratulations to our winners: 
Lidia Fahlk, Judy Leff, David Tygard, 

Phyllis Wolfe, Geri Landes, Leanne Johnson, and Judy Green

SISTERHOOD

Monday, March 18 at 6:00 pm
Black Angus • 5000 Candlewood Ave. Lakewood

Join your Sisterhood friends
for dinner, laughter and fun!

Entree choices will be:
8 oz. Slow-Roasted Prime Rib, Fire-Grilled Chicken Breast,
Gilled Fresh Salmon Sides: Western Wild Rice, Fresh Broccoli

Cost $25 (all inclusive)
Molasses bread, shared starter (appetizer assortment), 

choice of entree, two sides, with choice of drink
(soda, lemonade, tea, or coffee).

RSVP by March 11th to Charmaine clw@tilb.org

Lenore Roth is a new member of our 
Sisterhood Board this year. She is 
our Corresponding Secretary. Lenore 
connected to our Temple Israel 
community through her daughter 
MeL and son-in-law Eric Shatzkin. 
You may have seen her at Temple with 
her grandchildren or at the Alpert JCC 
where she teaches at the ECE. Lenore 
grew up in Woodland Hills and as an 
adult moved to San Diego, where her 
three children were born. She first came 

back to Woodland Hills and then moved to Long Beach. Lenore 
is a devoted grandmother. She helps out with her grandchildren 
Harlin and Max and two dogs, Tallula and Augie. Lenore enjoys 
music, spending time making fancy greeting cards, visiting friends 
in San Diego and visiting her family in Woodland Hills.

INTRODUCING NEW SISTERHOOD
BOARD MEMBER - LENORE ROTH

TI SISTERHOOD

Gift Shop
for all your Passover needs and more

@@ Seder plates by Michael Aram, Nambe and other Israeli 
Artists
@@ Fun Passover toys for children and fun-loving adults
@@ Matzah Plates
@@ Matzah Covers
@@ Tallit, yarmulkes and much more!

Sisterhood Women's Night Out

Sisterhood's Membership Lunch
with a Guest Speaker

Sunday, April 14 at 12:30 pm
at Temple Israel

FREE FOR MEMBERS 
$15 for non-members (or join Sisterhood)

Please RSVP  by Monday, April 8
 to Charmaine clw@tilb.org

TUESDAY, APRIL 30
9:30 am. - 2:00 p.m.

4th Annual Temple Israel Sisterhood

Light Breakfast • Snacks • Lunch • Dessert
$ 36.00  

Bring your favorite game to play with your friends.
Bring your own Mahjong set for your table, 

and any other game boards you like. 

To RSVP please turn in the form below 
by Wednesday, April 24

www.tilb.org/Sis_GameDayForm_Apr19.pdf
(or pick up a hard copy in the Temple lobby)
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WHY I'LL BE CYCLING IN ISRAEL THIS SPRING 
By Jared Goldin, Temple Board Member
[The following is an edited version of an essay, by Temple Israel Board 
member Jared Goldin, that originally appeared last month on the blog of 
ReformJudaism.org]

In 1966, when I was in 7th grade, I was diagnosed with Osgood-
Schlatter (O-S) disease, a ligament inflammation characterized by 
a painful bump below the knee that worsens with activity.  Back 
then, tagged with a strange, foreign-sounding disease, I and others 
with assorted physical limitations attended what was known as 
“ortho gym” in lieu of regular gym class. 

Perhaps because of this experience – or maybe because I was 
a Jewish kid in an often overtly hostile school and sports 
environment – I was fascinated, at the time, by a classmate’s 
dad, who used a wheelchair. This charismatic, athletic man had 
been an original member of the Long Beach Flying Wheels, a 
wheelchair basketball team comprising paraplegic WWII veterans 
rehabilitating at a nearby Navy hospital. 

Once my O-S cleared up, I rarely thought about it or wheelchair 
basketball – until recently, when I met Boaz Kramer, a medical 
doctor, former champion wheelchair tennis player, award-winning 
Paralympian, and executive director of the Israel Sports Center for 
the Disabled (ISCD), together with a coterie of young athletes, 
who were visiting Stephen Wise Temple in Los Angeles, where 
my daughter is a cantor. 

Established in 1960 near Tel Aviv, the ISCD initially focused 
on rehabilitating polio victims. Before long, it also was serving 
individuals injured during military service and in accidents, as well 
as those affected by cerebral palsy and other conditions. Its many 
sports offerings include swimming, wheelchair basketball, soccer, 
and table tennis, and its full array of training facilities enable 
athletes and teams to compete in leagues and tournaments around 
the world. By 2007, the ISCD was serving 80 percent of Israelis 
in these categories, including the largest percentage of children 
anywhere in the world at a center of this kind.  

As I heard firsthand from Boaz and two young athletes, the 
ISDC provides a second home to some 2,500 Israelis of all ages, 
serving as a place in which “the unique merit of sports is utilized 
to strengthen body, spirit, and mind and where people with 
disabilities are empowered to become fully integrated members of 
society.” Children, in particular, gain self-esteem and confidence 
at ISDC, finding and honing interests and skills they never knew 
they possessed, including ones they may have been told were not 
appropriate for them to pursue.

As one way of supporting the ISDC, I (with my wife, Trish’s along 
for support) will be participating with others from all around the 
world – on bikes, in wheelchairs, and other conveyances – in the 
organization’s 13th annual Good Wheel 2019, a 180-mile ride 
in northern Israel to be held from March 29 through April 4, 
2019.   The ISCD describes this event as a “combined effort of the 
participants to remove barriers and make everyone feel equal in an 
unforgettable and unique life experience.” 

Thank you to the following congregants who have donated books 
from the "wish list."
Leon Fultheim	
The Eichmann Trial by Deborah Lipstadt (736.5 LIP)
Gordon Cohen	
Dear Zealot by Amos Oz	(820.1 OZ)
Margo and Mark Hoffer	
The Tanakh  translated by Robert Alter (REF 001 ALT)
A Lethal Obsession: Anti-Semitism from Antiquity to the Global 
Jihad by Robert Wistrich (662 WIS) 

The Sydney Taylor awards for 2019 have just been announced 
by the Association of Jewish Libraries. There will be more 
information about the winners next month. In the meantime, 
if you or your children have not read the All-of-a-Kind Family 
series by Sydney Taylor that features a Jewish family in turn-of-
the 20th century New York, you have the opportunity to do so.  
We have new editions of the five books:
All-of-a-Kind Family
More  All-of-a-Kind Family
All-of-a-Kind Family Uptown
All-of-a-Kind Family Downtown
Ella of All-of-a-Kind Family

HAPPY READING!

NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY - WISH LIST
by Joan Leb 

My name is Ben Posner and my 
Bar Mitzvah is March 16th. I’m a 7th 
Grader at Oak Middle School. I love 
Playing Lacrosse, Bodyboarding and 
hanging out with my friends.

My Mitzvah Project is volunteering 
at We Care. We Care is a non-
profit organization that meets the 
emergency needs of families and 
individuals so they do not become 
homeless. I help in the warehouse 
organizing and doing inventory for 
the food. I’m going to do a cereal 
drive for my Bar Mitzvah. If you 

would like to donate a box of breakfast cereal, you can bring it 
to temple and leave it in the collection box. I’m looking forward 
to my Bar Mitzvah and sharing my special day with my friends 
and family.

THIS MONTH'S BAR MITZVAH

BENJAMIN POSNER
March 16, 2019

CYCLING IN ISRAEL/ BAR MITZVAH / LIBRARY
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HIGH SCHOOL PROGRAM / NEW MEMBERS

February was an extremely eventful and exciting month for our 
temple teens, so let’s get right into it! ANDI was particularly 
active this month, hosting a games and crafts oneg after our 
Camp Shabbat, featuring a cool science experiment and a 
chance to operate a robot from URJ 6 Points Sci Tech camp.  The 
following week, 25 of our 6th and 7th graders played games in 
the dark at the temple, run by our ANDI teen board. The evening 
ended with a beautiful Torah passing from the high schoolers to 
the middle schoolers.  Six of our teens had the opportunity to 
travel to Dallas for the NFTY National Convention, where they 
got the meet, greet, share, laugh, sing, dance, and learn with 550 
of their closest NFTY friends from all over the country. 

On the Torah Center front, our 8th graders had a movie night 
at the Amster Brown home. where they watched a very touching 
movie, Menashe, a Yiddish language film.   The 10th graders had 
their adoptive grandparents to class to learn and laugh together. 
The High School Program had our family learning day with 
special guest speaker Avram Mandell from Tzedek America. We 
learned about the middah, Ometz Lev - Courage. 

ANDI, Teen Council, and the Madrichim program all had 
meetings. We looked at future events and how we could work with 
in our leadership teams to create programing and opportunities 
for our High School Program. Lastly, auditions were held and 
rehearsals have begun for our outstanding teen Shpiel Under the 
Sea, which will take place on Sunday, March 17, at 10:45 am in 
the sanctuary. We would love to have you there!

Yael and Richard Marcus live in Belmont Heights with their 
son Eitan (16), daughter Aravah (11), and dog Glida. Eitan and 
Aravah are both alumni of the Alpert JCC’s ECE and Kids 
University. Yael and Richard have been involved in the Long 
Beach Jewish Community for many years through the Alpert 
JCC, the Federation and various activities. 

Richard is from Southern California. He is a professor of 
International Politics and directs The Global Studies Institute at 
Cal State Long Beach.  Yael is from Ramat Gan, Israel.  She is a 
project manager at an environmental consulting firm in Orange 
County.  They met by chance in Nairobi, Kenya in 1992 and have 
been together ever since.  

Yael loves to read and socialize with friends.  Richard's vocation 
is also his favorite hobby but he loves to kayak, play tennis, and 
cook.  Eitan has known who he is from a very young age and 
has three loves: math, robotics, and drumming. He is a student 
at the California Academy of Math and Science and is planning 
a career in pure mathematics. Aravah loves theater, music, 
dance, and reading. She has played piano for several years and 
has recently taken up the euphonium. They have different views 
of the world but have grown up close to each other and their 
cousins in Israel.    
 

Living in the community and with so many friends at Temple 
Israel, it almost feels to Yael and Richard that joining was an 
inevitability. They are delighted by the passion and warmth of 
the Temple Israel community, and look forward to becoming 
participating members.

FOCUS ON NEW MEMBERS

YAEL & RICHARD MARCUS & FAMILY

Tammy & Daniel Kline
Shimrit & Michael Vavak

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS
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EARLY CHILDHOOD TOT PROGRAMS

Tot Shabbat is a fun, informal, child-centered Shabbat 
Service, designed especially for children, ages newborn to early 
elementary school age and their loved ones. Through songs, 
prayers, stories, and Torah time, children love this Service. Tot 
Shabbat Services will be followed by challah and grape juice 
as well as a FREE PIZZA DINNER after the Service!

Friday, March15 at 6:00 pm

WITH CANTOR HASS

Please RSVP by Wednesday, March 13
to Michelle at mdt@tilb.org

Come join us for our next Shabbat ShaPARK Shalom! This 
gathering at Marina Vista Park is designed for families with 
young children. Come meet other parents and celebrate 
Shabbat with us at the playground. Kids can play...Parents can 
chat. Shabbat singing and challah too! See you at the park!  
All are welcome to attend. FREE OF CHARGE

Saturday, March 2 at 10:00 am
at Marina Vista Park (near tennis courts)

SHABBAT SERVICES

Lunch included - $5 per person
Please RSVP to the Temple Office (562) 434-0996

Rabbi Wolli & Sarah Kaelter

Saturday, April 6 at 10:30 am
featuring 

Barry Cogert and the Jazz Angels

Creating communit y program
ISRAELI DANCING AND POTLUCK

Friday Evening, March 8
following Shabbat HaNefesh Service

Come to the HaNefesh Service at 6 pm, stay and schmooze, 
share a potluck meal and Israeli dancing   

Bring something to share 
(main dish, side dish, substantial appetizer)

Temple will provide salad and dessert. 

Please RSVP to Charmaine at clw@tilb.org

Got Shabbat? Service
Generously sponsored by Debbie & Rob Feldman

Friday, March 29 at 7:00 pm

A jazz-infused musical Shabbat Service
featuring

Kendra Cogert and the Shabbatones

Sabbath Fellowship 
PROGRAM & SERVICE
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UNCOVERING THE HISTORY OF 
THE TRIANGLE SHIRTWAIST FIRE 

AND LESSONS FOR TODAY 
Thursday, March 7 at 7:00 pm

Facilitator: Barry Mitnick 

On March 25, 1911, the Triangle Shirtwaist Company factory 
in New York City burned, killing 145 workers; all young women 
of Jewish or Italian origin. It is remembered as one of the most 
infamous incidents in American industrial history. The tragedy 
brought widespread attention to the dangerous sweatshop 
conditions of factories, and led to the development of a series of 
laws and regulations that better protected the safety of workers.

We will explore the tragedy as a microcosm of Jewish immigrant 
life in early 20th Century America and the possible lessons it 
has for us today. There will be a sixty minute documentary film 
with discussion to follow. Cost: none

HEBREW PRAYERS AND BLESSINGS TWO
Tuesdays at 7:00 pm

March 5, 12, 19, 26, April 2, 9
Teacher:  Janet Liss

This six-week class is for people 
who want to learn in a fun and 
encouraging environment some 
basic blessings that we use often as 
well as a standard prayer recited at 
every service. Prayer will depend 
on who enrolls in the class and 
interest level for specific prayers. 
We will look at the meaning of the 

prayers, as well as learning the Hebrew. Knowing beginning 
Hebrew is a plus but not necessary.
Cost:  $80, including learning materials

JOYS OF JEWISH LEARNINGBOARD OF DIRECTORS 
RECOMMENDATION FORM

As Immediate Past President, I have the honor of chairing our 
Temple’s Nominating Committee. This year, you may nominate 
yourself or someone you think is a good candidate for board 
service. Our hope and goal is to demystify the process, to remove 
barriers to board service, to increase board representation and 
involve everyone who has an interest in being part of our Board. 
It truly is an honor and a privilege to serve on the board of 
Temple Israel.  

I hope you will consider serving on the Board and submit the 
form below. Once submitted, a member of the Nominating 
Committee will call you to discuss your interest in board service.  
Each applicant will be given equal consideration. Names placed 
on the slate for Board approval will be based on our desire to 
create a balanced and representative board.  

Board members must be members of Temple Israel who are 
Jewish and are not employed by the Temple.
Board requirements include:
yy Attending a minimum of 8 board meetings per year. Meetings 

are held the 4th Tuesday of every month at 7:00 p.m.
yy Knowing what the Temple budget is and taking an active part 

in reviewing, approving and monitoring the budget and fund-
raising to meet it.

yy Actively promoting our organization and encouraging and 
supporting the staff.

yy Serving on at least one committee with the goal of chairing 
a committee or sub-committee within two years of board 
membership.

yy Acting as greeter and/or Board Representative at Services a 
minimum of four times per year and at the High Holy Days.

yy Staying current with all personal financial commitments to 
Temple Israel.

yy Actively support fund-raising events of the Temple.

If you have questions, please call me at (562) 799-7026.

Thank you and I look forward to hearing from you.

Steve Keiles
Steve Keiles, Immediate Past President

�� I would like to be considered as a candidate for board service.  
�� Or,  I would like to recommend the following candidate for 

potential board service.  I have checked with the individual 
for his or her permission to be recommended.

Name:

Name:

What are your reasons for wanting to serve on the Board of 
Temple Israel and what are some of your interests and skills 
that you bring to that role?
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JOYS OF JEWISH LEARNING

Please RSVP for all JJL Programs to
Charmaine clw@tilb.org

COOKING: PASSOVER REIMAGINED
Wednesday, March 27 at 7:00 pm

Teacher:  Amy Lipeles

Come and learn to cook a Passover meal that is a twist on 
traditional favorites. We will make a charoset, a soup, and a 
dessert together. Cost:  $15/person - RSVP requested

TOUR OF INSTITUTE FOR CREATIVE 
TECHNOLOGIES AT USC

Thursday April 4
12:00 - 5:00 pm

Join us for this interesting opportunity, as we visit theInstitute 
for Creative Technolgies. This special outing is part of our 
exploration of Judaism, Ethics, and Artificial Intelligence. 

Bus transportation will be provided. Fun stop at a local eatery 
fpr dessert after the tour.  Cost: none 

With thanks to the Abraham Perlman Foundation and The Jewish 
Community Foundation of Greater Long Beach for their generous support.

RITUALS THAT GO BEYOND: 
Exploring Birkat HaMazon, 

Blessings Upon Eating
Sunday, March 10 at 9:45 am

Teacher: Rabbi Moskowitz

Religious rituals are roadmaps of return. They are designed 
to help us remember why we have been created: to express 
gratitude for our existence through love, compassion, and 
justice. We will explore three rituals that may be beyond what 
we currently practice.  In any case, they will take us beyond.
Cost: none

SCREENING OF
RGB: THE DOCUMENTARY
Havdallah and Discussion 

Saturday, March 23 at 7:00 pm

At the age of 85, U.S. Supreme Court 
Justice Ruth Bader Ginsburg has 
developed a lengthy legal legacy while 
becoming an unexpected pop culture 
icon. RBG explores Ginsburg’s life 
and career. Cost: none

A.I. EXCITING OPPORTUNITIES 
AND ITS ETHICAL CHALLENGES

a Panel Discussion
Thursday, March 21 at 7:00 pm

Join us for an evening panel discussion with experts in the field, 
including Curt Hopkins, to explore Can A.I. be free of bias? 
What happens when moral decisions need to be made? Will A.I. 
enhance or diminish what it means to be a human being? 
Cost: none 

With thanks to the Abraham Perlman Foundation 
and the Jewish Foundation of Greater Long Beach
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INTERFAITH GREETINGS
What a Yaar This Has Been
By Roni Love, SCIC Member
Many world religions, including Judaism, advocate the oneness 
of humanity, striving for unity, the equality of all peoples and 
world peace. The Bahá'í Faith is one of those religions. On 
February 17th, Lidia Fahlk and I traveled to the Bahá'í  Center 
in Santa Monica to see the documentary film, The Gate, a story of 
the faith's origins in Persia (Iran) through their prophet, known 
as The Báb (born in Shiraz in southern Iran). In the mid 1800’s, 
the Bab spoke of humanity’s oneness and the empowerment 
of women, which was highly controversial at the time and to 
some, it still is today. He taught that the Eternal would soon 
send a divinely inspired educator who would further spread this 
message of unity (Baha'u'llah). His teachings threatened Iran’s 
religious and political leaders, resulting in the persecution of the 
Báb and his followers. 

In Iran, Baha’is continue to be persecuted, but the Báb's message 
ultimately triumphed and today the Bahá'í religion is practiced 
across the world by over five million people. 

The Gate: Dawn of the Bahá'í Faith combines reenactments and 
interviews with renowned historians, religious scholars and 
Bahá'í faith experts, and is a celebration of the brief and exciting 
life of one whose message continues to have a profound impact 
on the world, a message conveyed by the film which at present, 
is sorely needed. 

The afternoon ended with a spirited interfaith panel discussion 
of the film, highlighting the convictions shared by the Bahá'í 
faith, Judaims, Islam, Christianity and the religions of the world. 
Lidia and I came away with a renewed belief that each of us is 
tied to each other, following sometimes separate paths, but all 
leading to the same place.THANK YOU TO OUR 

ONEG SHABBAT SPONSORS 
Through February 10

Bea Aron
in loving memory of longtime member, Tybie Becker

Jay Eiser and Family
in loving memory of wife, mother, bubbe, Cheryl Eiser

Enid & Michael Posner
in honor of their son, Benjamin's Bar Mitzvah

Melanie Spellens, Binnie & Jack Berro and family
in loving memory of Dan Spellens, 
Harold Spellens and Matilda Berro

Melanie Spellens
in loving memory of her husband Dan Spellens 

and their parents and grandparents Shrine of the Bab on Mt. Carmel in Haifa, Israel, 
one of Baha’is holiest sites.

  1 David and Susan Philips - 39 years
  4 Bruce and Michelle Baral - 31 years
  5 Herman and June Rubin - 70 years
  6 Fritz Howe and Basha Yonis - 31 years
12 Greg and Debbie Naiman - 25 years
17 Dave and Judy Ross - 51 years
     Loren Zimmerman and Julia Colangelo - 24 years
18 Sean Hogan and Dina Friedman - 14 years
     Patrick Madden and Lillian Salinger - 18 years
21 Dylan Cherin and Paula Jamison - 22 years
22 Al and Ruth Rudis - 50 years
23 Douglas and Rebecca Cringean - 4 years
     Marvin Zamost and Linda Haley - 23 years
24 David and Irene Leib - 42 years
     Marty and Gloria Simon - 63 years
     Sheryl Stahl and Jane Withrow-Stahl - 35 years
25 Tim and Sarah Redondo - 12 years
26 Art Lim and Dawn Haldane - 25 years
27 Andi and Carissa Levine - 8 years
29 Russell Berman and Linda Ackermann-Berman - 21 years
     Josh and Dorothy Kaye - 66 years
     Brian Rosenberger and Marci Melnick - 4 years

MAZEL TOV!

To Jenny Douglas & Larry Indich on 
the birth of their son, Roman Samuel 
Indich born on February 10, 2019 
weighing 8 lbs. 15 oz.



Yahrzeit Observance
“Zecher Tzadik Livracha”

The memory of the righteous are a blessing
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March 6-12
Rose Antignas 
Leo Avirom 
Louis Ball  * 
Bill Baral 
Leo Barth 
Laura Beryl Beers 
Jennie Blumberg 
Johanna Brady 
Allegra Brooks 
Clara Hartstein Budnick  * 
Robert Burney 
Stan Butler 
Jack Chinski 
Vera Cline 
Samuel Cohen  * 
Roslyn Collender  * 
Ruth Comarr  * 
Abraham Dorfman 
Joseph Dubowy 
Carla Fill 
Joseph Finnley 
May Gainsboro  * 
Tobe Gaster 
Helen Geller 
Ethel Gould 
Ronald Guest 
Robert Ham 
Jocheved Held  * 
Fred Horowitz  * 
Sara Indes  * 
Ben Jones 
Anna Kelber  * 
Max Kelber  * 
Leonard Koppel  * 
David Lentzner  * 
Edward Levy 
Henry Liss 
Leona Long 
Bertha Lowenthal 
Ethel Markowitz 
Esther Mathews 
Estelle Meyerson 
Sherman Minkoff 
Henry Orenstein 
Thelma Polsky 
Ida B. Rosenberg  * 
Sam Rotman 
Dora Schapiro  * 
Robin Schwartz 
Martin Siegel 
Jerry Silverman 
Rachel Silverston 
Max Sogolow 
Geralda Tosta 
Sidney Vogel 

March 13-19
Jake Addis 
Golda Berman 
Bernard Bernstein  * 
Creson Briggs 
Rose Brodsky 
Jenny Bukoff 
Evelyn Diamond 
Mary Eisenberg  * 
Morris Forman  * 
Leo Frankel 
Harold Golden 
Zoreene Green 
Manuel Greenberg 
Tom Griffin 
Albert Gurewitz 
John Haddow 
Paula W. Hoffman  * 
Robert Inselberg 
Edythe Gelzer Jones 
Sarah Kull 
Dorothy Lynn Lerner  * 
Milton Levey 
Harry Levin  * 
Abraham Levinstein 
Joseph Lichter  * 
Marvin Merrick 
Robert Oster 
Sam Pollach  * 
Eleanor Prell 
Myron Raftenberg  * 
Tiby Roller 
Anne Roth  * 
Robert Salusky  * 
Paul Schindler 
Alan Schneider 
Mary Shaffer 
Joseph Shykin  * 
Lawrence Singer 
Norma Slavitt 
Beatrice Stotland 
Frank Weinberger  * 
Harry Bernard Wolowitz 
Miklos Zimmermann

March 20-26
Ziggy Angress  * 
Doba Basner 
Marianne Bowen 
Lafayette Briggs, Sr. 
Claire Carver 
Harry L. Cohn  * 
Walter Cohn  * 
Barbara Curtis  * 
Betty Fimberg  * 
Robert Fried 
Irene Gertler  * 
Siegfried Guggenheim  * 

Jean Hallwerck 
Ansel Jacobi 
Judith Jacobson  * 
Jeanie Joffe 
Arthur Kaiser 
Edward Libit 
Laney Lurie 
Mel Morelli 
Mattie Mosenson 
Mildred Parmet 
Alfred Pollack 
Robert Reitzes 
Jack Rosenbloom  * 
Sally Rosenthal 
Isaac Rubin  * 
Moises W. Sanft  * 
Paul Schwartz 
Betty Schwartz 
Wayne Shilkret 
Sam Silverman 
Jeffrey Silvers 
Maxwell Singer 
Nathan Sogolow 
Ruth Rayfield Speck  * 
Walter Steel 
Isaac Sukman  * 
Harriet Weiss 
Minna L. Weiss  * 
Regina Zamost 
Charles S. Zatlin  * 

March 27 - Apr. 2
Rhoda Alban  * 
Mary Alpert 
Harold Ash 

Sylvia Beach 
Sarah Berman 
Lester Blatt 
Flora Blum 
Sally Boone 
Rita Bruederlein 
Hyman Cohen  * 
Robert Dorfman  * 
Joe Fackler 
Ed Ferraro 
Gabriel Fishkin 
Genevieve Fried 
Irene Garfinkel 
Evelyn Goldberg 
Jack Grand  * 
Suzie Kornblum 
Edward Levitt 
Faye Libit 
Joseph Kopel Lustig 
Milton Milkes 
Barnett Minden 
Anne Parker 
Fannie Rosenbaum  * 
Irving Saltzman 
Esther Salzman  * 
Harry Sandler 
Lenny Schneidman 
Adeline Sirken 
Henry Sterling 
Yolanda Tarica 
Robert Wright 
Arthur Zahler 
Lillian Zatlin  * 

* These names are permanently inscribed on our memorial wall and will be read in perpetuity.

CONDOLENCES

Jonathan & Cindy Gotz
on the death of aunt Harriet Bell

Diane & Marc Merrick
on the death of her sister, Arylene Hope Grant

The Palitz Family
on the death of Murray Palitz

Ellen Polsky
on the death of her husband, Alex Polsky

Rachel Van Raalte & Tawny Correa
Maya, Hana and Jonah

on the death of grandmother and great grandmother,
Marie Van Raalte
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TEMPLE ISRAEL FUNDS
Tzedakah is a central mitzvah of Judaism.  It humanizes both the giver and the recipient. 

It acknowledges an important occasion, honors a person for a job well done, or pays tribute in sympathy.

Donor Name: Amount:
Message:

Send Card To:
Address:
Payment:                           Check Credit Card      VISA      Mastercard
Credit Card #                                                                                         Exp. Date:
Billing Address:

Signature: Phone #

To make a donation, please check off any fund above to which you would like to donate and fill out the form below. 
Tear out this sheet and mail to: Temple Israel - 269 Loma Avenue, Long Beach CA 90803

MUSIC FUNDS
�� Rob & Debbie Feldman Family Got Shabbat

  	Funds quarterly Friday Shabbat alternative 
	    music service.

�� Music Patrons
     Funds musical programs

DISCRETIONARY FUNDS
�� Rabbi Steven Moskowitz 

	    Tzedakah projects at the Rabbi’s discretion

�� Cantor Sara Hass
	    Tzedakah projects at the Cantor’s discretion

�� Educator
	   For benefit of the Torah Center and its teachers
 

�� President
	    For special projects at the President’s discretion

BOOK FUND
��  Library Fund

	     Purchase of library books

TEMPLE ISRAEL FUND
��  General Fund

    For the support of on going congregational activities

COMMUNITY FUNDS
�� Homeless Assistance 

  		 Helps those in need pay first and/or last month’s rent
 

�� Caring Community
  		 Funds programs for families in need

�� Nancy Leff and Donald Leff Memorial
  		 Purchases Hanukkah gifts for children of needy families

�� Yad B’Yad
  		 Purchases kitchen and catering supplies for Yad B’Yad

MISCELLANEOUS FUNDS
�� Rabbi Wolli & Sarah Kaelter 

        Sabbath Fellowship
  	 For purchase of kitchen items and programming
    

�� Stan Solomon Building
     For building repairs

TEMPLE ISRAEL FOUNDATION 
ENDOWMENT FUNDS

Please make checks payable to TI Foundation

��Temple Israel Preservation Fund (TIP Fund)
     Funds building beautification and 
    refurbishment

��  The Speizer Youth Development
     Funds youth activities

��  Pilger Lectureship
    Funds annual guest speaker lectures

��  Lapid-Shapiro 
    Funds annual lectureship programs and
    Torah Center educational programs

��   Syd Lemmerman Jewish Camping         
      and Youth Fund
    In support of Jewish camping, Israel experiences, 
    and other informal Jewish educational programs

CAMP FUNDS
�� Paula &Michael Avchen Campership 

		  Camp/trip program for children in financial need

�� Lester Elbert and Corinne Van Boemel 
       Memorial Campership
  		 Camperships for those in financial need

�� Lipeles Family Camp & Adult Shabbaton
  		 Fund for Families in need

�� Jewish Campership
  		 Camperships for those in need

PROGRAMMING FUNDS
�� ANDI 

      Programs for our teens
�� Jack Bard Memorial

  		 For Jewish programs of interest to the congregation

��  Social Action 
  		 For social action and programming needs

��  Joys of Jewish Learning
  		 Funds adult education programs at the Temple

TORAH CENTER FUNDS
�� Torah Center Fund

�� Polly Alevy Memorial Education
  	   Funds for Torah Center

��  HUM (Horim U’Morim) 
    	  Funds Torah Center projects

��  A. Estin Comarr Memorial 
      Torah Scholarship
  		 Funds scholarships for Torah Center

��  Torah Center Scholarship 
	     Assists with Torah Center fees and scholarships

��  Roselle & Herbert Sommer
        Scholarship Fund
       Assists with Torah Center fees and camp scholarships
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CONTRIBUTIONS THROUGH FEBRUARY 10
We appreciate the thoughtfulness of those who support Temple Israel  by remembering and honoring their  friends and loved ones through generous contributions

IN LOVING MEMORY
Bruce & Michelle Baral in loving memory of Bruce’s mother, Irene Baral.
Carol Beckerman in loving memory of her father, Joseph H. Beckerman.
Michele Berro in loving memory of grandfather and great-grandfather, 

Harold Spellens.
Jackie and Tom Besley in memory of Jackie’s brother-in-law, Dan Spellens, 

beloved husband of Melanie Spellens.
Jackie and Tom Besley in memory of Jackie’s father-in-law, 

Harold Spellens.
Linda & Rick Burney in loving memory of Linda’s grandmother, 

Julia Kelen.
Elaine & Howard Davis in loving memory of Elaine’s mother, Bella 

Albert Lutzky.
Howard & Elaine Davis in loving memory of Howard’s father, 

Maurice Davis.
Marilyn R. Day in loving memory of her father, William F. Raatz.
Becky Dolhinow in loving memory of her father, Jack Dolhinow.
Lynda Dowlen in loving memory of her mother, Roberta Rosenbloom.
Lyn & Joel Epstein in loving memory of Lyn’s friend, Faye Shapiro.
Elyse Gordon in loving memory of her mother, Ruth Gordon.
Jeanne Halliday in loving memory of her grandmother, 

Jennie Wagenheim Berman.
Alain & Tari Hirsch in loving memory of Alain’s aunt, Ines Sassoon.
Barbara Ivler in loving memory of her son, Robert Ivler.
Barbara Ivler in loving memory of her husband, William Ivler.
Gerald &Sandra Joffe in loving memory of Gerald’s father, Charles Joffe.
Judy Leff in loving memory of her husband, Richard Leff.
Judy Leff in loving memory of her father, Hyman Wisotsky.
Dorothy Levin in loving memory of her brother, Lewis H. Roth.
Roni, Tontra, Sushila & Nat Love in loving memory of their cousin, 

Edythe Gerichter Zeichick.
Ann Martin in loving memory of her first grandson, newborn Nathan 

Berk Isaacson.
Daryl & Sandy Phillips in loving memory of Daryl’s brother, Paul Phillips.
Daryl & Sandy Phillips in loving memory of Daryl’s cousin, 

Dan Spellens.
Daryl & Sandy Phillips in loving memory of Daryl’s grandfather, 

Paul Phillips.
Sandy & Daryl Phillips in loving memory of Sandy’s father, Max Levin.
Sheila Pokras in memory of beloved father-in-law, Harry Pokras.
Sadie & David Sacks in loving memory of Sadie’s mother, Cathenia 

Kinslow Briggs.
David & Sadie Sacks in memory of Cheryl Eiser, beloved wife of Jay Eiser.
Melanie Spellens in memory of beloved Mazaltov Berro.
Beth & Scott Sterling in loving memory of Beth’s mother, Cheryl Eiser.
Susan Stuhlbarg in memory of Dan Spellens, beloved husband of 

Melanie Spellens, beloved brother of Binnie & Jack Berro.
David Tillman & Karen Zoller in loving memory of David’s mother, 

Mildred Tillman.
Jodi & Larry Weber in loving memory of Jodi’s father, Sanford Mosenson.
Gail Webster & Norman Slomann in loving memory of Gail’s father, 

Joseph Webster.

GENERAL FUND
Sharon & Bill Coleman in honor of Maile Gonshak becoming 

Bat Mitzvah.
Sharon & Bill Coleman in honor of Joseph Simmons becoming 

Bar Mitzvah.
Mark Dressner & Matt Davis in memory of Gigi Ellis, beloved 

mother of Mindy Casas.

Mark Dressner & Matt Davis in memory of Sidney Sharzer, beloved 
father of Mark Sharzer.

Burton & Judith Dubowy in honor of Maile Gonshak becoming B
at Mitzvah.

Burton & Judith Dubowy in honor of Joseph Simmons becoming 
Bar Mitzvah.

Farmers & Merchants Bank of Long Beach.
Jean Feldman in memory of Sidney Sharzer, beloved father of 

Mark Sharzer.
Jenny Hooker in loving memory of Inge Johnson.
Bobbi Horowitz in memory of Eva Herzberg Florsheim, beloved 

mother of Renée Florsheim.
Bobbi Horowitz in memory of Sidney Sharzer, beloved father of 

Mark Sharzer.
Barbara & Don Kaplan in memory of Sidney Sharzer, beloved father 

of Mark Sharzer.
Robin & Alan Lilien in memory of Sidney Sharzer, beloved father of 

Mark Sharzer.
Art & Barbie Miller in memory of their good and longtime friend, 

Sidney Sharzer, beloved father of Mark Sharzer and Paula Sharzer.
Susan & David Philips in memory of Diane Fike, beloved wife of 

Don Fike.
Susan & David Philips in memory of Inge Johnson, beloved longtime 

member and mother of Linda Nusbaum.
Laurie & Robert Raykoff in memory of Sidney Sharzer, beloved father 

of Mark Sharzer.
David & Sadie Sacks in memory of Sidney Sharzer, beloved father of 

Mark Sharzer.
Alain Silverston.
Elysia & Ray Zale in loving memory of Sidney Sharzer, beloved father 

of Mark Sharzer.

RABBI STEVEN MOSKOWITZ DISCRETIONARY FUND
The Tybie Becker family in memory of our longtime member, 

Tybie Becker.
Binnie & Jack Berro in loving memory of their brother, Dan Spellens.
Mindy, Taylor and Brianna Casas in appreciation of the caring shown 

by the Temple Israel community following the death of Gigi Ellis.
Kimberly & Nick Guadagnoli to thank Rabbi Moskowitz for the 

naming of their daughter.
Danella Jaksich in loving memory of her uncle, Dan Spellens.
Joe Jaksich in loving memory of his uncle, Dan Spellens.
Marah & Aaron Kuck in appreciation for the naming of their twins.
Ann & Gene Lentzner in memory of longtime member, Tybie Becker.
Dorothy Levin in honor of Morty Godlas.
Daisy Merich in memory of her son-in-law on the 1st anniversary of 

his passing, Dan Spellens.
Doreen Merich in memory of her brother-in-law Dan Spellens, on the 

first anniversary of his passing.
Ted Merich in memory of his brother-in-law Dan Spellens, beloved 

husband of Melanie Spellens.
Ralph & Jane Mindess in memory of their friend, Tybie Becker.
Susan & David Philips in honor of Rabbi Moskowitz who has been 

inspirational with his beauty, spirituality and sensitivity.
Susan & David Philips have made the following donations in memory of;
Joan Bridgman Martin, beloved mother of Paul Martin.
Ron Guest, beloved husband of Diane Guest.
Dan Spellens, beloved husband of Melanie Spellens, beloved brother 

of Binnie Berro.
Judith Sue Kellerman, beloved sister of Marilyn Day.
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Helga Fultheim, beloved mother of Leon Fultheim.
David’s aunt, Julie Dorr.
Susan’s mother, Audrey Miller.
Susan’s sister, Natalie Miller.
Susan’s uncle, Paul Sacks.
Ruth Adler Stotland, beloved mother of Heather Raphael.
Frank Weinberger, beloved partner of Harriette Ellis.
Mark Speizer, beloved husband of Nancy Speizer.
David’s mother, Mary Alice Norman.
David’s father, Ev Philips.
David’s relative, Newman Dorr.
Susan’s uncle, Sol Miller.
Susan’s relative, Simon Miller.
Susan’s relative, Sarah Sacks Miller.
Susan’s cousin, Madeline Heft.
Susan & David Philips have made the following donations in honor of;
Paddy Kaller’s 96th birthday.
Birth of Rosalie Eve Linden, granddaughter of Jim and Nancy Linden.
Birth of Jack Ellis Heller, grandson of Paul Levitt.
Birth of Evan Liam Shenhav, grandson of Bill Giser and Margaret Locke.
Marriage of Sharon Gerstein and Janet Liss.
Steven & Sunny Schwartz in loving memory of their best friend, John 

“J.M.” Ivler, beloved husband of Thuy Ivler, beloved son of Barbara Ivler.
Gerda & Harold Seifer in honor of Binnie & Jack Berro on their 

wedding anniversary.
Gerda & Harold Seifer in honor of Barbara & Lee Shoag on their 

wedding anniversary.
Cynthia Shilkret in loving memory of her mother, Margaret Josephson.
Nancy Speizer in memory of longtime member, Tybie Becker.
Phyllis Wolfe in memory of longtime member, Tybie Becker.
Audrey Zahler in memory of longtime member, Tybie Becker.

PAULA & MICHAEL AVCHEN CAMPERSHIP FUND
John & Marcie Blumberg welcome Rachel Sophie Avchen, 

granddaughter of Paula Avchen.

CANTOR SARA HASS DISCRETIONARY FUND
The Tybie Becker family in memory of our longtime member, Tybie Becker.
Shirlee Sappell in memory of her beloved brother, Perry Labow and in 

memory of her beloved daughter, Janis Gail Sappell.
Harold & Gerda Seifer in loving memory of Harold’s father, Joseph B. Seifer.
Roni Shevick in loving memory of her mother, Thelma Shevick.

CARING COMMUNITY FUND
Jean Feldman in memory of her dear friend, longtime member 

Tybie Becker.
Jean Feldman in memory of her dear friend, Maureen Klein.
Jean Feldman in loving memory of her sister, Frances Gross.
Jean Feldman in memory of her dear friend, Betsy Kanarek.
Ann Martin in memory of beloved wife and mother, Rosalind Hertz.
Susan & David Philips in memory of Peter Reinisch, beloved father of 

Linda Burney and in memory of Claus Reinisch, beloved uncle of 
Linda Burney.

EDUCATOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
Denny & Judy Blumenthal in loving memory of Denny’s sister, 

Lauren Blumenthal.

ROB & DEBBIE FELDMAN FAMILY GOT SHABBAT FUND
Binnie & Jack Berro in memory of their beloved Phillips family, uncle 

Ted, grandpa Paul and cousin Ted.

HOMELESS ASSISTANCE FUND
Mark Dressner & Matt Davis in memory of Eva Herzberg Florsheim, 

beloved mother of Renée Florsheim.
Ed & Judy Green in loving memory of Ed’s father, Sol Green.
Ed & Judy Green in memory of Sidney Sharzer, beloved father of 

Mark Sharzer.
Carol Masters in memory of Eva Herzberg Florsheim, beloved 

mother of Renée Florsheim.

JEWISH CAMPERSHIP FUND
Chana & Glenn Ham-Rosebrock in honor of the birth of 

Poppy Josette Dahlin, granddaughter of Wynndi & Bill Dahlin.
Arthur & Barbara Miller in honor of Leon & Barbara Shoag on their 

215th Anniversary and Birthday Milestone.

JOYS OF JEWISH LEARNING FUND
Susan & David Philips in memory of Gracia Bennish, beloved sister 

of Joe Bennish.
Shirlee Sappell in memory of her beloved brother, Perry Labow and in 

memory of her beloved daughter, Janis Gail Sappell.

NANCY LEFF AND DONALD LEFF MEMORIAL FUND
Chuck Leff in memory of Jerold Zwelling, beloved father of 

Dr. Marcy Zwelling.

LIBRARY FUND
Margo & Mark Hoffer.

MUSIC PATRONS FUND
Marcie & John Blumberg in loving memory of Marcie’s mother, Pearl Ross.
John & Marcie Blumberg in loving memory of John’s mother, 

Shirley Blumberg.
Marcie & John Blumberg in loving memory of Marcie’s father, 

Joseph Ross.
Rick & Linda Burney in honor of the David Hillinger & Anne 

Gundry wedding.
Robin & Alan Lilien in memory of Eva Herzberg Florsheim, beloved 

mother of Renée Florsheim.
Audrey Zahler in memory of Eva Herzberg Florsheim, beloved 

mother of Renée Florsheim.

SPEIZER YOUTH DEVELOPMENT FUND
	 Nancy Speizer in memory of Sidney Sharzer, beloved father of 

Mark Sharzer.

TORAH CENTER FUND
Alain & Tari Hirsch.
Susan & David Philips in memory of Linda Calderón, beloved friend 

of Rita Dixon.

Leah Fudim
Gretel Lieberman

Barbara Miller
Jean Potter

Jack Rosenthal
JonSommers

Jeanne Strum

Get Well Wishes
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LIFE MEMBERS
Julie Alban
Sy and Reva Alban
Barbara Alpert
Helen Barrad
Binnie and Jack Berro
Jean Feldman
Ron and Sylvia Hartman
Fred Masback
Sid Schulman
Nancy Speizer
David Tillman and Karen Zoller

RABBI'S CIRCLE
Alain and Tari Hirsch
Howard and Dove Mayo
Martin and Gloria Simon

TEMPLE DOME
Eric and Caren Adler
Mark and Cathe Beizer
Cliff Corman and Deborah Fabricant
Howard and Elaine Davis
Joe and Laurie Dempsey
Hank and Joyce Feldman
Seth and Amy Goldman
Steven and Pamela Keiles
Michael and Cheryl Laven
David and Irene Leib
Alan and Robin Lilien
Rich and Amy Lipeles
Howard and Karen Ort
Daryl and Sandy Phillips

DOUBLE CHAI
Anonymous
Beverly August
David and Sharlee Bergman
Tom and Jackie Besley
Jim and Peggy Brady
Rick and Linda Burney
Ruth Cooperman and Michael Tate

Mark Dressner and Matthew Davis
Howard and Nancy Epstein
David and Joanne Feldman
Gary and Lindsey Fields
Daniel and Felicia Gilboa
Carl and Elise Hartman
Jonathan and Lynne Kass
Linda Keiles and Leslie Ciletti
Seth and Vicki Kogan
Alan and Kathy Kreida
Judy Leff
Adam and Jodi Leiter
Jerry and Joanne Levy
John and Joanne Lopez
Steven and Cindy Meltzer
Art and Barbie Miller
David and Sadie Sacks
Todd and Vicki Scherwin
Mark and Elizabeth Sharzer
Leon and Barbara Shoag
Wayne Slavitt and Joanne Ratner
Jan and Norma Stein 
Susan Stuhlbarg
Kevin and Robin Vest
Libby Wilson
Leon Neumann and Janice Wood

MENORAH CIRCLE
Chinyere Amadi
David and Cindy Arana
Bea Aron
Laurie Arroyo
Ron Artstein
Joshua and Amy Axel
Ed Babtkis
Bruce and Michelle Baral
Garth Begler and Laura Snyder
Michele Berro
Al and Rita Birch
Denny and Judy Blumenthal
John and Marcie Blumberg
Cory & Karen Briddle

WE RECOGNIZE OUR SUSTAINING MEMBERS
Joel and Edie Brodsky
Michael and Suzanne Brodsly
Alan and Rosecarrie Brooks
John Burkholder and Barbara Pollack
Neil and Laura Chasin
Marc Coleman
Bill and Wynndi Dahlin
Burt and Judith Dubowy
Rob and Debbie Feldman
Daniel and Debi Felsenthal
Don Fike
John and Joy Fisher
Terry and Elizabeth Fiskin
Gail Freedman
Rick and Arlene Freeman
Stuart and Lauren Friedman
Brian and Laurie Garabedian
Robert and Nadia Geller
Cliff and Laurie Gerstman
Elan Goldmann and Alyssa Cohen
Alan and Kathy Gordon
Steve and Michelle Gordon
Jon and Cindy Gotz
William Gould and Adelle Drane-Bosch
Art Lim and Dawn Haldane
David and Julie Hamer
Judith Hardaker
Arline Hillinger
David Hillinger and Anne Gundry
Mark and Margo Hoffer
Craig Kain and Kevin O'Grady
Don and Andrea Kaiser
Paddy Kaller
Bob and Ronni Kaplan
Rebecca Kerr
Joel and Ronna Kizner
David Sweeney and Amy Koplovsky
Gene and Ann Lentzner
Gordon and Judi Lentzner
Glenn and Stacey Levine
Michael and Honor Levin
Meir and Melodee Levy

Tom and Gail Levy
Jim Licht
Jim and Nancy Linden
Joyce Lott
Harry and Eva Lowenstein
Joshua and Erika Lowenthal
Kevin Mahoney and Anna Salusky
Carol Masters
Marc and Diane Merrick
Ralph and Jane Mindess
Barry and Donna Mitnick
David and Susan Philips
Ellen Polsky
Joseph and Susan Posard
Michael and Enid Posner
Charmayne Roberson
Darren and Amy Rosenberg
Michael Rosen and Deborah Lewis
Dave and Judy Ross
William and Elaine Ross
Vanessa Rubinstein & Devon Lyon
Jeff and Andrea Salisbury
Jeffery Schimsky and Kendra Miller
Carl and Janet Schultz
Harold and Gerda Seifer
Adam and Sharlene Siegel
Sanford and Linda Simmons
Mark and Amber Sokolowski
Rick and Nealy Solymar
Melanie Spellens
Shelly Spiegel-Coleman
Sheryl Stahl and Jane Withrow-Stahl
Tim and Karen Strelitz
Michael and Shimrit Vavak
Amit and Alana Weinberg
Howard and Ava Weiss
Barbara Wolfe
Myron Wollin and Cynthia Gordon
Sandra Yavitz
Audrey Zahler
Barry and Rita Zamost
Marvin Zamost and Linda Haley



PLEASE SUPPORT OUR KOL YISRA’EL SPONSORS

3910 Cherry Avenue • Long Beach, CA 90807

562.988.0211
www.performanceplustire.com

INVITATION TO SEE THE
DIFFERENCE!

OFF$20 With this coupon you will 
receive a $20 savings on your 

next purchase in our store!

ANY Product 
or Service!

*Not valid with any other offer. 
One coupon per customer per visit. No cash value. 

n Family Owned & Operated Since 1971
n Friendly, Qualified Sales Team 
n FREE Flat Repairs, Rotation &  

Rebalance on All Tires We Sell
n FREE Shuttle Service Available
n Expert Brake & Front End Service
n Custom Suspension: Lifting or Lowering
n State-of-the-Art Equipment
n Family Friendly Waiting Area
n Nationwide Warranty on all  

Automotive Service Work
n Nationwide Road Hazard Warranty  

Available
n Huge Inventory of Tires in Stock
n 1,000’s of Custom Wheels in Stock
n 100% Satisfaction Guarantee
n On Site Custom Wheel & Parts Polishing

n FREE 30 Day Trial Ride on Most Tires
n We Support the Long Beach Community
n Easy Credit up to $5,000 upon Credit 

Approval
n Lifetime Limited Warranty on Most Brake 

Service
n All Tires or Wheels Purchased are  

Nitrogen Filled at No Extra Charge
n Complete Tire Service Including  

Performance, Vintage, Race & Off Road
n We Sell ALL Brands
n Our Company Motto is: “If we don’t take 

care of the customer someone else will!

Like us

WHY WE ARE “LOCALLY WORLD FAMOUS”

2014 “TOP SHOP” FINALIST: TIRE REVIEW MAGAZINE



PLEASE SUPPORT OUR KOL YISRA’EL SPONSORSPLEASE SUPPORT OUR KOL YISRA’EL SPONSORS

Top residential producer. Representing Buyers & Sellers for 20 years.

T E A M  P E N N Y W I S E

Lauren@LaurenFriedmanHomes.com
www.LaurenFriedmanHomes.com



269 Loma Avenue, Long Beach, CA 90803
Office: 562.434.0996 • Fax: 562.434.0252

Website: www.tilb.org

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

Non-Profit Org.
U.S. Postage 

PAID
Permit No. 180
Long Beach, CA

Choose from over 30 different volunteer projects 
in and around Belmont Heights

 where you can make a difference. 
THERE IS SOMETHING 

FOR ALL AGES AND ABILITIES

Please join our community in continuing this extra level of  
engagement and collaboration with our neighbors, by registering 
for this special day of service. We will all be enriched by what we 
do TOGETHER!

SUNDAY MARCH 31
11:15 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.

YOU CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE!

TO REGISTER GO TO
www.bhmadd.org


